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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

February 22, 2000

Chairman Bill Chipman called the meeting to order @ 6:00 p.m.


Roll Call:  

Commissioners present: Maureen Anderton; Brigham Morgan; Doug Gwilliam; Diane Jacob.  Jennifer Wright-Thulin and Liisa Nusz were excused.

Town Staff:  


Town Engineer

Korey Walker

Town Planners:

Ken Leetham




Shawn Warnke

Recording Secretary:
Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present: James Dahl, MCM Engineering; Uka Jenkins, AT&T; Harold Dudley & Allen Swain, Nextel Josh Elledge, resident.
1.
Approval of Agenda:

MOTION
Doug Gwilliam moved to approve the agenda.  Maureen Anderton seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

2.
Approval of Minutes: 

February 8, 2000
MOTION
Brigham Morgan moved to approve the minutes of 

February 8, 2000.  Doug Gwilliam seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays :0.  Motion passed.  Diane Jacob abstained from voting, as she was not present for the February 8, 2000 meeting.

3.
Public Hearing - AT&T Nextel Cellular Tower, Conditional Use Permit:

Ken Leetham briefly discussed the Nextel Cellular Tower, Conditional Use Permit and stated that it was the same location that had been previously approved; this request was to make the site permanent.  Mr. Leetham noted the five conditions mentioned in the Staff Report and said that their approval was contingent upon those conditions.  The Public Works Board approved the use of Utah Power and light until the Town was in a position to supply the site with their own utilities.

Chairman Bill Chipman opened the Public Hearing @ 6:10 P.M.

Harold Dudley, Nextel addressed the Commissioners stating that they intended to co-locate with AT&T.  It was expected that the Tower would be installed within six to nine months.  Coverage in this area would be excellent once the Tower was installed, however, reception at The Ranches would still encounter problems.  Nextel was considering an application at The Ranches for a location on a smaller scale that would improve the reception.

Chairman Chipman closed the Public Hearing @ 6:10 P.M.

Brigham Morgan asked whether the Plot map was also being approved.  Mr. Leetham responded that it was.

Doug Gwilliam asked what would be stored at the site and without the use of barbed wire, how easy would it be to access the facility.  Mr. Dudley stated that an 8 ft chain link fence would surround the building.  If anyone was to climb the fence the building would be secure and the pegs used to climb the tower would be removed for the first few feet for added safety.

Mr. Chipman inquired about bonding for the landscaping.  Mr. Leetham responded that it was unknown when the landscaping would be completed, as there was no water at the facility.  Mr. Chipman recommended that the bond be posted and that the permit be reviewed annually until water is available and the landscaping is completed.

Brigham Morgan discussed the use of a beacon to alert planes in the area.  Mr. Dudley stated that the FAA was very strict concerning the use of beacons and if they recommended that one be installed they would comply.  Discussion ensued.

MOTION
Doug Gwilliam moved to approve the Nextel/AT&T cellular Tower Conditional Use Permit subject the Staff's recommendation as follows:

1. That barbwire or razor fences are prohibited as part of any fencing permitted.

2. That the conditional use approval is valid for one year and that the permit be reviewed and approved annually.

3. That the temporary lattice tower that was approved on October 12, 1999 by the Planning Commission be disassembled as required as a condition of approval after the installation of the permanent tower.

4. That the cellular tower be required to connect to the Town's utilities when they become available in that area.

5. That the Town reserves the right to require the site be landscaped at a future date and that a bond be posted for this purpose and that the bond be reviewed annually.

6. That the tower meet all FAA standards.

Brigham Morgan seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

4.
Final Plat Approval:


Autumn Ride, Phase 4

James Dahl presented Autumn Ridge, Phase 4.  The project had undergone several changes since its original presentation.

Ken Leetham believed that this revision contained an improved circulation plan and stated that all the necessary conditions that were required had been met.  

Korey Walker addressed the storm drain lines.  Mr. Walker stated that they would allow the storm drain lines as engineered in this project but not in the future.  Curved storm drain lines presented a problem for adequate drainage.  Mr. Walker also discussed the questionable soils, expandable soils were found while testing on the site.  Mr. Walker discussed the problems  with lots 153 &154 specifically the temporary roundabout and recommended that building permits would not be issued on the property until the road continues on.  Mr. Walker also mentioned the need for the developer to bond for future improvements along Eagle Mountain Boulevard.

Bill Chipman inquired about the park.  Mr. Dahl responded that the park would be completed upon 50% occupancy or one year from Plat recordation, whichever came first.  Discussion ensued concerning the other bonding for parks in the other phases.  

Diane Jacob stated that the design was much improved and the added trails were great.  Mrs. Jacobs inquired about the size of the lots and where the garage entries would be located.  Mr. Dahl responded that the average lot size was 8000 sq ft and the garages were mixed entry according to the code.

Doug Gwilliam asked about the land to the north of the development.  Mr. Dahl stated that a portion was stated owned land the some was owned by the Smiths.

Brigham Morgan asked whether the CC&Rs were included in the approval.  Mr. Chipman responded that they were. Mr. Morgan was concerned about the setbacks.  Mr. Leetham stated that they were in compliance.  Mr. Morgan asked if the berms were setback far enough that they wouldn’t be disturbed when it came time to expand Eagle Mountain Boulevard.  Mr. Dahl said that they were.

MOTION
Brigham Morgan moved to approve Autumn Ridge, Phase 4 Final Plat, subject to the DRC recommendations as follows:

1. That the developer bond for the future improvements of widening Eagle Mountain Boulevard. 

2. That no building permits be issued for lots 153 and 154 until the temporary turnaround on Ochre Lane has been eliminated and the roadway is extended to the north into a future development.

3. That if questionable soils are encountered during construction of the subdivision that construction ceases until a geotechnical report is conducted.

4. That the storm drain lines be designed to have less curvature where possible. 

5. That it is recognized that there are concerns with the storm drain lines being constructed under the curb and gutter improvements.

6. That the developers and lot owners/builders sign an agreement acknowledging a potential utility capacity problem.

7. The Public Works Board recommends that all new subdivisions install conduit to each lot for future fiber optic installation.

8. That the park is to be bonded for and completed within one year of recordation or 50% occupancy of any Phase in Autumn Ridge.

Diane Jacob seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

5.
Special Event - National Field Archery's Association, Archery Golf, The Ranches:

Shawn Warnke addressed the Commissioners and discussed The Ranches intent to host the special archery event.  The event was scheduled for May 6 -7,2000 and was in compliance with the recently adopted Ordinance 99-22.  A Temporary archery range was proposed with the intent of promoting the sales of homes in Eagle Mountain.  Mr. Warnke discussed the DRC's recommendations for the event.

Scott Hazard, The Ranches discussed the schedule of events and added that the archery golf would only include members of the various archery clubs and not the public.  The public would have an opportunity to use some donated equipment supervised by trainers after they have completed a tour of the model homes.  The event would take place at the entrance to Hidden Valley in an isolated area

.  It was the intent of the clubs to continue the event over the next few years contingent on approval.

Bill Chipman liked the idea and believed it would bring notoriety to Eagle Mountain.

Brigham Morgan was concerned with the possibility of RV's dumping any waste.  Mr. Hazard stated that those issues had been addressed with the association and wouldn’t be a concern.

Doug Gwilliam asked if the event was free to the public and would there be temporary power to the site.  Mr. Hazard stated that it would be free to the Public, however the site wouldn’t have power.

Maureen Anderton and Diane Jacob were in favor of the event.

MOTION
Maureen Anderton moved to approve the Special Event National Field Atcherer's Association, Archery Golf at The Ranches, May 6 & 7, 2000 Event Use Permit subject to all the recommendations of the Town Staff as follows:

1. That the temporary range be permitted for May 6 & 7, 2000.

2. That the event be maintained within the limits of public safety 

3. That the temporary lavatories be provided for the special event.

4. That the site be returned to its preconditioned state following the event.

5. That if the special event creates an increase in the demands for public safety services that those services shall be provided by The Ranches.

6. That the archery range is in compliance with safety standards for Utah County Sheriff's Office and the National Field Archerer's Association (NFAA).

7. That the applicant provides documentation to the Town Showing the insurance provider (the Town shall be listed as an additional insured), safety standards to be adhered, and permission from the property owner to use their land.

8. That a detailed site plan be submitted showing sufficient off street parking for the event.

Diane Jacob seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

7.
General Discussion:



Korey Walker discussed the different proposals for the lighting at the entrance to Eagle Mountain Boulevard and stated that he would be presenting the different solution to the Town Council at the upcoming Town Council Meeting.

MOTION
Bill Chipman moved to adjourn the meeting @ 6:50 P.M.

Approved:  ________________________________________Date: ___________________

                      
Chairman Bill Chipman.
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